
 

Project News 

 14th December 2022 

Ed Webb Park, Sunshine Beach – Pathway and Erosion 
Improvements 

Project Summary  
Drainage and pathway improvements to reduce 
erosion, improve stormwater quality, and 
enhance pedestrian safety and connectivity 
between local businesses, the beach and the 
Sunshine Beach Surf Club are planned for Ed 
Webb Park. 
 
Project scope 
Council will install new pathways along the 
park’s boundaries on Webb Road and Duke 
Street to improve pedestrian safety. The 
pathway access ramps at the Sunshine Beach 
Surf Club car park will be realigned to make 
crossing the road from the park to the beach 
easier and more accessible. The new pathway 
will encourage pedestrians to avoid walking on 
the road. A new pathway at the top section of 
the park on Webb Road will improve 
accessibility and help to direct stormwater away 
from the park. 

New decking, seating, retaining walls and 
shade-tolerant turf will help stabilise the slope 
and improve stormwater quality, whilst improving 
the park's usability and amenity. 

Existing healthy trees will be retained. However, 
the arborist has identified that one tree will be 
removed from the amphitheatre. 

Existing shelters and BBQs will be relocated to 
make room for a new lawn amphitheatre. 

  

 

The final design is subject to change due to 
funding, site investigations and availability of 
materials (concept design overleaf). 

Timeline 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Community Impact 
Ed Webb Park will be closed for approximately 
three months during construction. 

Access to the beach, playground and amenities 
will remain open during the works. 

Parking will be reconfigured slightly to 
accommodate the new pathway on Webb Road. 
However, there will be no loss of parking. 

Council will keep the community updated as the 
project progresses. 

 
 
 
 

  

      
      

      

  

   
  

March 2023 
Tender awarded 

Early December 
Ed Webb Park concept 
drainage and pathway 
improvements distributed to 
the community 15 January 2022 

Community feedback closes 

Mid 2023 
Construction starts  

Late 2023 
Construction complete 
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Funding 
This project is proudly funded by the 
Queensland Government’s South East 
Queensland Community Stimulus program in 
association with Noosa Council. 
 
Feedback  
To provide feedback on the concept or to speak 
with a project officer please email Council  
before 15th January 2023. 
 
 
 
 

Contact us 

Email:    mail@noosa.qld.gov.au  
(Subject line: Ed Webb Park Drai) 

Phone:  5329 6500   

Stay updated 

Web:  https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/wip 
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